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LUCKIAMUTE WATERSHED COUNCIL 
COVID-19 VACCINATION POLICY 

  

I. PURPOSE   
The Luckiamute Watershed Council (“Council”) is committed to providing a safe, 
comfortable, and productive work environment for its employees. The purpose of 
this policy is to enable the Council to safeguard the health of its employees, 
contractors, volunteers, and their families from the spread of COVID-19. 

 
II. COVID-19 VACCINATION REQUIREMENT 

All employees, including paid interns and seasonal employees, are required to be 
fully vaccinated for COVID-19 by September 30, 2021 unless they have been 
granted an accommodation for an exemption as required by law 
(“accommodation,” see below).  Fully vaccinated is defined as two weeks after the 
second dose in a two-dose vaccination series or two weeks after a single dose 
vaccine.  

All employees are also required to follow CDC guidance on booster vaccinations.  

Employees who have been granted an accommodation as required by law may be 
required to work offsite and be subject to health and safety protocols, including but 
not limited to weekly or twice weekly testing on an ongoing basis until fully 
vaccinated.  

All Council employees are required to provide proof of COVID-19 vaccination or a 
request for an exemption by September 30, 2021. The Council shall accept as proof 
of COVID-19 vaccination an immunization record, vaccination card, or any other 
official record from the administering provider attesting to the employee’s COVID-
19 vaccination history. All records of vaccination shall be treated as confidential 
records as a part of the employee’s personnel file. 

Any Council employee hired after the adoption of this policy must submit proof of 
vaccination or a request for an accommodation by the employee’s first day of 
employment with the Council. If a newly hired employee has not been fully 
vaccinated for COVID-19 or submitted a request for an accommodation when hired, 
the employee must be fully vaccinated for COVID-19 and provide proof of 
vaccination within 50 days of their first day of employment with the Council. While 
the newly hired employee is getting the vaccination shot or shots, but is not yet 
fully vaccinated, the employee may be required to work offsite and be subject to 
health and safety protocols. 

Any Council employee found in violation of this vaccination requirement may be 
subject to disciplinary action, up to and including termination of employment. 
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III. REASONABLE ACCOMMODATION 
Employees in need of an accommodation as provided by law, must provide the 
Council with written documentation supporting the need for an accommodation. 
Documentation must be submitted to the Council’s Executive Director by 
September 30, 2021 or within 14 days of initial employment with the Council for 
employees hired after the date this policy was adopted. If the Executive Director is 
requesting accommodation, documentation must be submitted to the Board 
President. The Council may request additional supporting documentation. Such 
documentation shall be used only for this purpose and shall be treated 
confidentially to the fullest extent allowed by law. 
 
An accommodation as provided by law may be granted if it does not cause the 
Council undue hardship or a direct threat to the safety of employees or others. The 
Council commits to working with the employee to determine if a reasonable 
accommodation is possible. 

 
IV. TIME OFF FOR VACCINATIONS 

All employees shall receive paid time off to receive COVID-19 vaccinations and for 
any time spent recovering from a COVID-19 vaccination. Employees are not 
required to use their accrued paid time off (PTO) for COVID-19 vaccinations. For 
offsite vaccinations, employees should work with the Executive Director to 
schedule an appropriate time to comply with this policy, and any request for time 
off to be vaccinated or recover for vaccination shall not unreasonably be denied by 
the Council. 
 

V. REVIEW 
This policy will be reviewed at least every five years, or more frequently, as needed.  

 
 
ORIGINAL ADOPTION BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS:   September 9, 2021. 

CURRENT VERSION ADOPTED BY THE BOARD:  September 9, 2021.  
  

OFFICER SIGNATURE: __________________________________   

PRINT NAME:  George Grosch 
 
TITLE: President 

 
LAST REVIEWED BY (BOARD OR COMMITTEE): 
 
                                                                           
Board/Committee name     Date 
                


